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The Budget 2010

Overall

The Chancellor emphasised that the country is on the way to recovery but that to make immediate cuts would be ‘wrong and it would be dangerous’ and would be a ‘huge risk to people’s jobs, income and the country’s future’ – this is obviously little comfort to UCU members who are already being hit by massive cuts in funding. £11 billion to be announced across government departments on ‘efficiencies’ for 2011-2012.

General points:

· There will be a 2.2% (on top of inflation) rise in public spending next year

· Stamp duty scrapped on properties up to £250,000 but increased to 5% on properties over £1 million 

· UK will lead the charge for an international levy on banking

· One off bonus tax raised double the forecast - £2 billion

· NO changes to VAT or income tax but gradual phasing out of allowances for those earning over £100,000

· £250 million investment in transport infrastructure

· 15,000 civil servants to be relocated out of London

· The creation of £2 billion investment bank to back low carbon industries

· Clampdown on tax avoidance to raise £500 million 

· Consultation on retirement age and whether it should be scrapped/raised. 

Education and Training Announcements
The Chancellor highlighted the increase in university funding in the last ten years and stuck to his previous assertions that the university sector would have to find efficiency savings. 

· The ‘young person’s guarantee’ that no young person under the age of 24 years will be out of employment for training for more than 6 months, has been extended to March 2012. 
· Introduction of a £35 million University Enterprise Capital Fund. This will help to fund ‘spin off’ projects undertaken by universities. 

· £270 million ‘modernisation fund’ to fund 20,000 extra places in STEM subjects starting in 2010/11. 

· The government has yet to find a buyer for the student loan book. 

UCU response

UCU welcomed the investment into the HE sector in terms of the ‘modernisation fund’ and the ‘university enterprise capital fund’ but warned that if previously announced cuts go ahead, there will be fewer staff to teach the increasing numbers .

Increasing the number of student places by 20,000 gives more people a chance to attend university but if already announced cuts go forward then students will be in larger class sizes with less contact time with their lecturers and of course greater workloads. 

UCU also stated that any help offered to young people who are out of work and suffering because of the recession was welcome but that further education institutions will not be able to cope with training needs if funding cuts slash jobs, courses and overall provision. 

Overall, there has been no new funding announced for further education and funding for higher education is increasing by 0.4%, which is below the rate of inflation, while overall public spending is increasing by 2.2% above inflation. 

We will be looking closely at the individual department reports for the small print on funding for 2011-12.
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